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Books & Gifts Direct: There is a new selection in the staffroom for you to view. 

Orders and payment are due back at school on Monday 4 March 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Assembly Awards  

15 February 

Junior 

Gussie Dampier-Crossley: for being a brilliant  
reader at Reading Time 
Senior 

Guy Boissard: for showing awesome courage  
and resilience during swimming this week 

Principal’s Award 

Paige Jopp: for always being kind and thoughtful with a positive 
attitude 

email: office@rotherham.school.nz  
phone: 03 315 6368 
www.rotherham.ultranet.school.nz 
71 George Street, Rotherham 7379 

 

Rotherham School Swimming  
Sports Results 2019 

 

Girls Popplewell Cup: Liv Dampier-Crossley 

Boys Popplewell Cup:  George Flintoft 

Junior Trophy: Kaleo Matete 

Most Improved:  George Thompson 

House Winners: Emanuel 

Waiau netball club 
 

Pre season fitness training.  

3 weeks of training before trials. 
  

Trials will be approximately 20th March (yet to be confirmed) 
 

Open to all keen Netballers who wish to come and join in. 

Fitness training will run for 3 weeks, every Wednesday from 27th Feb. 
At the Waiau Netball Courts. 6.30pm. 

 

Any questions to Cath Ferguson 
 
 
 
 

0273491144  

 

mailto:office@rotherham.school.nz
http://www.schoolground.co.nz/rotherham


A fantastic day at the Rotherham School Swimming Sports and a special congratulations 
to all the children that competed so well! Great effort! 

Thank you to all the family and friends that came along and supported our swimmers at 
the Rotherham School Swimming Sports. Congratulations to Liv, George, Kaleo, George 
and Emanuel House. It was an awesome day and pleasing to see the progress with all the 
children. A special ‘thank-you’ to our wonderful judges – Mrs S Macfarlane, Mrs T Topp 
and Mrs M Blomfield who had a busy day! We have a competitive team of swimmers 
competing at the Hurunui Swimming Sports on Thursday 28th February – all the best 
and thank-you to the parents helping with transport and supporting our children at 
Cheviot. 

Also a big thank-you to the Rotherham Swimming Pool committee who look after the 
pool over the summer months as we know it takes a lot of time and care. We appreciate 

the work that you do! 

This weekend is the Amuri Show on Saturday 2nd March. Our show art is going to be 
bright, colourful pastel flowers. Please make an effort to look at the artwork as they 
look awesome. Also we are making a big effort to support our show and are going to 
have fun making sand-saucers. If you have any flowers, greenery or old saucers – please 
send to school on Friday. 

Thank–you to all the parents that have been coming along to support us with our major 
fund-raiser – CORN PICKING, PACKING and SELLING! This is to fund-raise for an 
extra teacher and to ensure we have small class numbers to provide our children with 
quality learning. It has been great the help we have had and remember we are having a 
major picking session this Thursday for the Amuri Show! 

In Week 7 we have decided to have a Parents Meeting to inform our parents about the 
expectations, routines and how they can support their child at school. It is on Tuesday 
12th March at 3.15 pm. It is a great opportunity to find out what is happening in the 
classrooms and if you have any questions or queries. Please RSVP to your child’s teacher 
if you are able to come or not by Friday 8th March. Also in Week 7 we will have our 
Scholastic Book week where there will be a selection of great books to purchase and also 
the Science Roadshow for the Senior Room. 

Please remember to return your “Back to School Package 2019” as soon as possible as 
they were due last week! 

A special welcome to Macey Jopp who has started in the Junior Room as a 5 year old. 
We are excited to have Macey join us at Rotherham School “the best little school in 

North Canterbury”. 

Have a fantastic week 
Ginny Macfarlane 

 
 

REMINDER - sand saucers for the Amuri Show  
The whole school will be making sand saucers on Friday between             
1.30-3.00 pm. We will need helpers to come and support the children and 
lots of flowers to make the sand saucers (preferably small flowers). It would 
also be great if we could have someone help us take all the sand saucers and 
show art down to the show.  
Please can children bring a saucer to school on Friday? 
 
 

Scholastic Book Fair  

11-15 March 

Please support our book fair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Triennial Board of Trustee  
Elections 2019 

Boards of trustees provide strategic 
leadership and direction to their 
school|kura. The board works in 
partnership with the community, 
principal, teachers, support staff, and 
the government to ensure the best 
possible outcomes for all students. 
The importance of the partnership 
between a school|kura and its 
community cannot be stressed 
enough. Trustees represent their 
community and actively seek the input 
of parents, staff and students. 

Back to School 
Package 2019 Forms 

Please send your forms 
back to school as soon 

as possible. Thank you. 

 

Attachments to the newsletter:  Science Roadshow permission slip 

 Bulb Fundraiser 

 Nathan Wallis Seminars 

 BBBS Fundraising Breakfast 

Check out the Home & School’s bulb fundraiser 

(see the 2 attachments) 

 


